Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of the Friends of the Grand
in The Space on Thursday 7th February 2019 at 2.00pm.

Present:   John Grady, Chair and Treasurer, Ann Royle, Secretary, Ken Bowe, Dot Malone, Geraldine Porter, Marjorie Taylor, Christine Watkins, Irene Watson and 31 members including:
In Attendance:  Colin Johnston and Roger Lloyd Jones, Chairman of the Trust Board.
Apologies:  Ruth Eastwood, CEO and Counc.Lily Henderson,MBE.
Minutes of the last AGM
The minutes were read and accepted as a true and correct record.  Proposed Neil Thomson, seconded Trevor Denton.  

Matters Arising
Judi Brown was concerned about the future of the community choir and asked who was responsible for it.  The Secretary reiterated the point made in last year’s minutes that this was not the committee’s concern.  Geraldine Porter, who had been associated with the choir in a personal capacity, made clear that she was no longer involved, and understood that a significant decline in membership had led to a rethink about the choir’s activities.  This was a matter for the theatre management.

Election of new committee
Roger took over proceedings and asked the meeting to confirm the re-election of John Grady as Chair and Treasurer and Ann Royle as Secretary since they were unopposed. This was agreed unanimously.  Eight places on the committee needed to be filled and as there were eleven nominations an election was required. 
Those proposed all briefly addressed the meeting and ballots were then taken away to be counted.

Chair’s Report
John thanked all for their hard work, including committee members and all volunteers.  He explained  that  front-of-house rotas are now the responsibility of the House Manager.
Coffee mornings continue to be popular and as part of the 125 years celebrations the marketing department will help find speakers from visiting shows.
Having stepped down after many years as chairman, John Buck has been made a lifetime member  and  vice-president of the Friends.
The loss of two long-time supporters of the Grand was reported: Doreen Harbron of the Blackpool Operatic Players and Sir Ken Dodd, whose funeral in Liverpool was attended by John and other theatre representatives.  A special coffee morning was held at St Stephen’s to mark what would have been Sir Ken’s 91st birthday, and to launch a book of tributes with a foreword by Shaun Gorringe.

Secretary
Ann explained that as part of the theatre family the committee was now working more closely with the two boards, particularly regarding fund raising.  Members of all three attended the annual strategy day in January for information and discussion.
The Grand Theatre Review presented by Jennifer Smethurst’s Act 3 group was the Friends’ first venture into producing a show.  A sizeable audience greatly enjoyed an evening of comedy, cake and wine, but it is difficult to persuade people to turn out for events such as this, particularly in the evening.  The committee welcomes any suggestions for future fund-raising events and for ways of attracting new members.





Treasurer’s Report
John thanked Mark and Robert for their assistance.  We now have new auditors who are more theatre- orientated.
Fewer shows led to a decline in coffee receipts and draw ticket sales, the latter also due to no longer mailing tickets to members.  Subscriptions also fell.
Eric Flitcroft’s legacy continues to support local amateur companies.
Neil Thomson asked if prior to the AGM an agenda, minutes of previous AGM and financial statement could be emailed, at least to those requesting them. It was also suggested from the floor that inadequate notice of the AGM had been given, but the general view was that a notice in the newsletter plus a possible  reminder by email was sufficient.  These matters need to be considered by the committee after discussion with the theatre administration who handle all contacts with members.
The meeting approved the accounts, proposed  Anne Hoyer, seconded Tony Royle. 

Colin Johnston
Colin explained that the building development is on hold after the unsuccessful Heritage Lottery bid; the proposals will be revived but not immediately.
The outlook is brighter as the shape of the business has changed, with more emphasis on dance and drama and on education and families to develop resilience. This is a route for grants and the focus remains on work presented on the stage.
Experts on heritage and theatre architecture will advise on best use of space.  A fund of £60K is available for this, £5K coming from the Friends.  Access for all is important including for future office staff.  Neil pointed out that the council will need to be satisfied on any future alterations to the facade.

Roger Lloyd Jones
Roger said that this is an exciting time for the Trust now that we own the entire footprint of the building which raises new possibilities of strategic thinking.  Repairs especially to the roof are a priority.  
There is a great programme in prospect for the anniversary year.  The Grand should be a source of pride to the town and we must make the theatre ‘future-proof’.
Roger thanked the committee and all the volunteers for their hard work throughout the year.

New committee
It was announced that the new committee would consist of the following :  Ken Bowe, Denise Carter, Dot Malone, Geraldine Porter, Michael Prendergast, Marjorie Taylor, Christine Watkins and Lesley Wood.

A.O.B.
Richmond Neale questioned the draw at the carol concert being made in reverse order so that the top prize went to the twelfth name drawn.  It was the theatre’s view that this ensured that the interest of the audience was maintained as the bigger prizes approached.     


The meeting closed at 3.30 pm. 


 
